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In 2 Timothy 1:5-10 Paul writes to Timothy giving thanks to God for their relationship, 

“5I am reminded of your sincere faith, which first lived in your grandmother Lois and in your mother Eunice and, I am 
persuaded, now lives in you also. 

6 For this reason I remind you to fan into flame the gift of God, which is in you through the laying on of my hands. 7 For the 
Spirit God gave us does not make us timid, but gives us power, love and self-discipline. 8 So do not be ashamed of the testimony about 
our Lord or of me his prisoner. Rather, join with me in suffering for the gospel, by the power of God. 9 He has saved us and called us to 
a holy life—not because of anything we have done but because of his own purpose and grace. This grace was given us in Christ Jesus 
before the beginning of time, 10 but it has now been revealed through the appearing of our Savior, Christ Jesus, who has destroyed 
death and has brought life and immortality to light through the gospel.” 
Our Church Council has discerned God’s call for us to “fan into flame the gift of God” which is within us so that 
we may share the good news of God’s grace and love here in Muncie and around the world. We have adopted the 
following mission statement: 

IGNITE INVITE INVOLVE 

Riverside United Methodist Church ignites faith, invites others, and involves service. 

The mission of the United Methodist Church is to make disciples of Jesus Christ for the transformation of 
the world. (Matthew 28:18-20) 

We are on the servant journey toward unity with God and the fullness of Christ. (John 17:20-23, Ephesians 
4:11-13, Philippians 3:8-14) 

We are transforming individual lives in community to bear the fruit of the Spirit which is love, joy, 
peace, forbearance, kindness, goodness, faithfulness, gentleness and self-control. (Galatians 5:22-23) 

I invite you to fan into flame the faith that now lives in you because others shared their faith with you so that you 
will share your faith with others. It has been said that God has no grandchildren. Each generation must accept 
God’s grace and love. We cannot live by someone else’s faith. However, unless we share our faith not only in words 
but in deeds that bear the fruit of the Spirit the next generation will not be able to accept God’s grace and love. And 
unless we share our faith with others Riverside UMC will cease to exist as a faithful community of Christ followers 
within a decade or two. We are not to invite others so that Riverside will continue to exist. We are to invite others 
so that they will be set free by God’s grace and love to be all that God calls them to be. We are to invite others so 
that they will experience the fullness of life that is truly life that Jesus came to share with us and with all creation. 
(John 10:1-16) 
 

I invite you to fan into flame the faith that is within you by reading and meditating on the passages listed above. (In 
the electronic version of the newsletter or prayer web you can control + click on the scripture reference and it will 
take you to BibleGateway.com and the passage.) 
 

Remember that “the Spirit God gave us does not make us timid, but gives us power, love and self-discipline.” 
Remember that we need not be ashamed to testify about our Lord who has promised to go before us and to 
prepare the way. Let us encourage one another as we continue on the servant journey toward unity with God and 
the fullness of Christ. 
 

Shalom in Christ, 
John 
 

Hymn Requests: 
Has it been a while since you’ve heard your favorite hymn? Is there a particular worship song that you would love to 
sing during the service? Colin and Emily are taking hymn requests! Please fill out the appropriate spot on the 
Connection Card or bulletin insert with your hymn(s) of choice, and we will incorporate it into the service music 
where it fits in with the message. 

https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=2%20Timothy%201%3A5-10%20&version=NIV;MSG
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Matthew%2028%3A18-20&version=NIV;MSG
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=John+17%3A20-23%2C+Ephesians+4%3A11-13%2C+Philippians+3%3A8-14&version=NIV;MSG
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=John+17%3A20-23%2C+Ephesians+4%3A11-13%2C+Philippians+3%3A8-14&version=NIV;MSG
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Galatians+5%3A22-23&version=NIV;MSG
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=John+10%3A1-16&version=NIV;MSG
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=John+10%3A1-16&version=NIV;MSG
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THE WELL                 
Come to the Water! The Well on Wheeling will begin a new season of uplifting song and community on Saturday, 
September 6th in Fellowship Hall. Join Emily and Colin Hart every first and third Saturday of the month for this 
music-centered worship service, and lift your voice to the Lord! Free pizza will be served at 5:30; music will begin at 
6:00. We accept free-will donations for Covenant Partners Ministries. 

2014: 
September 6th and 20th                                               

2015: 
January 3rd and 17th 

   October 4th and 18th         February 7th and 21st  
   November 1st and 15th       March 7th and 21st  
   December 6th and 20th       April 4th and 18th  

 
FRUITFUL CONGREGATION 

JOURNEY  
ACCOUNTABLE LEADERSHIP 

WORKSHOP 
 
Sunday, September 7, 1:30 – 3:30 pm, Fellowship Hall 
 
The Accountable Leadership Workshop is designed to build church leaders and help us be more effective in making 
disciples of Jesus Christ for the transformation of the world. The purpose is to empower and enlarge the base of 
leadership in our congregation. This workshop is for everyone in the congregation to help us work together more 
effectively. Everyone currently serving on the Church Council or any ministry team in the church is expected to attend. 
God calls us all and will use anyone who is willing to say yes to using the gifts God has given them to the glory of God. 
In Ephesians 4:12-13 we are told that the gifts are given to everyone to equip God’s “people for works of service, so 
that the body of Christ may be built up until we all reach unity in the faith and in the knowledge of the Son of God and 
become mature, attaining to the whole measure of the fullness of Christ.”  

        NEW CHOIR SEASON BEGINS 

Make a joyful noise unto the Lord! The Riverside UMC Choir is ready to kick off a new season of song, community, 
and praise! Our choir cookout will be held at 5:30 pm on Sunday, September 7th at Julia Pittenger’s home; we will 
discuss the new season, including repertoire ideas and potential rehearsal times. Meat will be provided, so please bring a 
side dish or dessert to share! Everyone is welcome- bring a friend! Our first rehearsal is set to take place at  
7:00 pm on Wednesday, September 10th. This date is tentative depending on what is decided at the choir party- stay 
tuned for updates! Our first performance will be during the Sunday service on September 21st. We were so blessed with 
the level of participation last year- let's make this year just as fantastic! Please contact Emily and Colin Hart at 812-360-
2800 or cphart42@gmail.com with any questions, requests to change rehearsal times, or ideas for repertoire!  
 

 

 
 

https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Ephesians%204%3A12-13%20&version=NIV;MSG
mailto:eakathman@bsu.edu
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SUNDAY MORNING FELLOWSHIP 
Due in large part to our wonderful volunteers you will be able to once again enjoy Coffee and Snacks in the Joseph 

W. Rankin Library on Sunday mornings beginning September 7. Please add your names to the signup sheet in the 

lobby to volunteer. Tom and Janet Schamp will be happy to show you how to operate the coffee brewer. 

TREASURE       
 

Money affects your heart. Whether you are in plenty or in want, money has a direct connection to your stress 

level, your anxiety, and the health of your relationships. It is no wonder, then, that Jesus talked about the 

relationship between our treasure and our hearts.  

For a four-week period from September 21 through October 12, we will look at the many ways that our 

treasure (time, energy, money) affects our spiritual and emotional lives. Join us in worship starting Sunday, 

September 21 as we begin our new sermon series called Treasure. We will explore Matthew 6 and Jesus’ teachings 

on money, giving, worry, and more.  

Sunday, September 21, Week 1: Where Is Your Treasure? (Matthew 6:19-21) 

Sunday, September 28, Week 2: The Problem with Two Masters (Matthew 6:24) 

Sunday, October 5, Week 3: Giving Your Treasure Back to God (Matthew 6:1-6) 

Sunday, October 12, Week 4: Don’t Worry ’Bout a Thing (Matthew 6:25-34) 

At the end of the four weeks, we will have an opportunity to make personal commitments of our tithes and 

offerings to God through our church for the coming year. We will receive commitment cards in the mail, and cards 

will be available on Sunday mornings. We will bring these commitment cards to worship on Sunday, October 12. 

I hope that you’ll join us in the coming weeks as we look at Jesus’ teaching on how we can gain freedom 

from some of the common pitfalls related to money, and how we can give our lives and our treasure to God. 
 

Birthdays 

                                                                  
 
 

 

 

 

September 
 

2 Karen Miller 
4 Sandy Abbott 
7 Aonde Carraway 

Linda Keyton 
9 Tom Schamp 
12 Wilma Grile 
14 Colin Hart 
16 Nellie Campbell 
17 Debbie DeHaven 
 Doran Kendall 
23 Aloyse Baney 
24 Barbara Parker 
30 Sandy Jordan 
 Jan Phelps 
 

 

October 
 

1 Rich Carraway 
3 Deb Dolak 
5 Dorothy Bowman 
13 Betty Lacey 
21 Leta Settle 
22 Wilma Carney 
28 Leona Barber 
31 Janet Schamp 
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              Anniversaries        
      September  October 
 
September 6    Bob & Earlene Harvey October 11 John & Sarah McKillip 
September 7    Dick & Ruth Garringer October 19 Darwin & Linda Keyton 
    
 

NEW CHURCH PHOTO DIRECTORY 
Have you heard? We've made a commitment to produce a new Riverside Photo Directory and we need you to 

make it complete. In addition to your free 8x10 portrait and a complete Photo Directory, you will have an 

opportunity to purchase additional portraits at attractive prices on the same day as your portrait session. The 

dates are Tuesday Sept 30, Wednesday Oct 1 and Thursday Oct 2 from noon to 7:00pm. Appointments are 

currently being made at Riverside and for all you techies you can simply log onto the Riverside website 

www.riversideumcmuncie.org and click on the Life Touch icon that's right in the middle of the homepage. 

Don't delay the best appointment times will go fast.  

GIVE THANKS WITH A GRATEFUL HEART FOR… 
 The IHOP Men’s Breakfast Group for their continual support of the Pastor’s Discretionary Fund. 

 Everyone who volunteered at the Food Pantry August 20, 21 and 22. 

 Leona Barber for providing fresh flowers in the Narthex on many Sundays throughout the year 

 Caring Friends for faithfully sending cards each month to our shut-ins, the ill, and the grieving and for sending 

flowers to those in the hospital. 

 

WITH THANKS 
“Dear Riverside United Methodist Church;  Thank you so much for your generous donation to support the 
mission work of North Texas Missions and Sarah Turner.  Sarah has recently joined the North Texas Missions 
family and will be serving at the Windermere School in Eleuthera, Bahamas.  Sarah is actively working to raise 
the necessary financial support and will be on the island in mid-August to prepare for the school year.  Thank 
you …for your prayers and support for Sarah…  Pray that this ministry never becomes a burden, she never 
lose sight of her mission, and she is always being led by His Spirit.  For more information visit 
www.turnermission.com.” 

Bob Johnson, President, North Texas Missions 
 

“To our brothers and sisters at Riverside UMC, Thank you for the generous financial donation to Covenant 
Partners Ministries.  We appreciate your support of this ministry.  God Bless you. 

Pastor Linda and everyone at Covenant Partners Ministries 
 

“Dear Riverside UMC… A Better Way Services, Inc. acknowledges with appreciation your contribution to our 
agency and those we serve….Thank you for your donation….Thank you for your support!” 

A Better Way 

http://www.riversideumcmuncie.org/
http://www.turnermission.com/
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TRUSTEES 
We thank the trustees who have been hard at work on Wednesday mornings from 9 – noon making repairs and 
improvements around the church from installing lights in the trophy cases, cleaning carpets, repairing holes in 
plaster and woodwork, replacing light bulbs and smoke detectors, to repairing exit lights and storm windows, and 
much more both inside and outside the church.  
 

Much still needs to be done from minor repairs to major projects. The slate tiles along the ridge of the sanctuary are 
separating and need to be removed and replaced with an aluminum ridge.  The estimated cost for this project is 
$6,500.00. The joints in the brick on the sanctuary wing need repair (tuck pointing) and then need to be sealed to 
stop water damage to the interior walls and prevent further damage. The wood under the eaves needs repair and to 
be covered in some way to prevent further deterioration. The steps leading to the landing and entrance on Wheeling 
Avenue need repaired and drainage from the landing needs improvement to prevent accidental falls and water 
seepage through the wall in the lower entry hall. The window well wall on the north side of the building is bulging 
inward and will need major work to prevent a future collapse. Please pray for wisdom in prioritizing and funding 
these projects. If you would like to contribute to these projects and help us prepare for the future God has planned 
for Riverside please mark your gift FUTURE. Have you remembered Riverside UMC in your will? 
 

NEWS FROM THE MISSIONS TEAM 
 

MUNCIE AREA CROP HUNGER WALK 
SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 14, 2014 

Registration:  1:30 pm 
Walk:  2:00 pm 

College Avenue United Methodist Church 
1968 W Main Street 
Muncie, IN  47303 

You can also join our team and/or cyberwalk by going to cropwalkonline.org/munciein and click on register or 
donate.  Mary Schumacher has sign-up forms as well. 
 
CROP Hunger Walk—ending hunger one step at a time!  “As you take each step in the CROP Hunger Walk, 
imagine you’re in Kenya, walking to get water that you’ll carry back home in a 5-gallon jerry can balanced on your 
head.  Your family needs this water for drinking, bathing, preparing meals or watering the garden or livestock.  
Whatever the reason, 5 gallons of water weighs about 42 pounds, and you may have to walk miles to get it.”  
 
Note that 25% of the proceeds stay right here in Delaware County and are administered by Christian Ministries. 

 
COVENANT PARTNERS MINISTRIES COMMUNITY DAY DATES 
 

Bags are due: Monday, September 22 for distribution on Wednesday, September 24. 
Bags are due: Monday, October 20 for distribution on Wednesday, October 22. 
Please put the following in each bag: 1 hand soap, 1 dish washing liquid, 
1 box of tissues, 4 rolls of toilet paper, 1 small bottle/box laundry detergent. 

 
 

http://cropwalkonline.org/munciein
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SARAH TURNER’S CALL TO THE MISSION FIELD                                     

This past spring break I went on a mission trip to the island of Eluethera in the Bahamas.  Our team spent a week at 
Windermere High School serving the people of the Bahamas.  It was during this week that I developed a heart for 
the students of Eluethera. By the end of the week, I knew that God was calling me to serve the students at 
Windermere High. This coming August I will be moving to Eluethera to teach at Windermere High School and 
share the grace of Jesus Christ with the people on the island. In order for me to be able to teach in Eleuthera, I will 
need to raise funds to support my ministry.  I would like to ask you to join me on this journey through prayer and 
through your financial support.  If you are interested in making a tax deductible donation to support my ministry, 
you may go to the following website https://ntxmissions.org/turner. Thank you for your prayers and support on this 
journey God has called me on. 

You may give through Riverside. Mark your donation to the church “Sarah”.  If you would like to support Sarah on 
a regular basis through Riverside contact Jan Phelps in the church office 288-4257 or riversideumc1@sbcglobal.net. 
 

2014 HABITAT FOR HUMANITY AWAY WORK CAMP 
 

We are planning our 2014 Away Work Camp trip for the week of September 21, 2014. We are going to 
Madison, Indiana. This is the first time we have gone somewhere in Indiana. Madison is on the Ohio River and 
has many older buildings that have been restored along with many small shops. We will be staying at North 
Madison United Methodist Church and working in the local affiliate’s warehouse and ReStore to enhance their 
ability to meet the needs of the local community. The cost will be $95 per person. This is a great opportunity to 
have some fun and help someone less fortunate to have a new or refurbished home. Anyone is welcome to join 
the group if they are willing to have some fun and do whatever they can to help with the camp. They do not 
have to attend Riverside UMC. You do not need to be a skilled handy person. We will have a meeting of the 
campers on Thursday, September 7 at 7 pm to make more detailed plans for the trip. If you are interested in 
joining the group or in obtaining more information contact Committee Members: Joe Speece, H 759 5017 E-
mail jmspeece@aol.com and/or Nancy Campbell 759 9819 to get on the mailing list to get the latest 
information. 
 

RIVERSIDE COMMUNITY GARDEN 
Have you checked out the Riverside Community Garden lately? Alan and Emily are doing a great job this summer 
keeping it weeded and watered. Thanks to the Trustees for providing a much needed water source. Many people 
will benefit from the wonderful veggies that will come from the garden. 

     

 
 

https://ntxmissions.org/turner
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KIDS HOPE 

Riverside, Kids Hope Needs You! Please think about being a mentor. You can change the world by 
helping a child get a good start in life. Kids need hugs and encouragement. Don’t worry about the new 
math; you don’t have to know it. We will give you the training you need.  Please say yes.  We’re ready 
to launch a new school year and still need more mentors and prayer partners. 
  

Kids Hope Training is Saturday, September 6th, 9 to 12 at Riverside. 

 

ALL PRO DAD                                                                                                
Riverside will be hosting an activity for Mitchell Elementary School dads and their children each month beginning in October.  
One of the activities planned is to have a game night.  In order for this to be successful, we need games.  If you have table or 
board games (i.e. checkers, cards, Connect 4…) which are age 6-12 appropriate, and in good condition, bring them in and give 
them to Barry Turner, Tom Schamp, or leave them in the church office.  This is one more way we hope to connect with the 
families of Mitchell school students. 

                     COATS AGAINST THE COLD 
Christian Ministries and Hearts and Hands United are collecting coats, hats, mittens and scarves to share with 
others in our community. Please bring your new or gently used items or monetary donations to church on or before 
the 5th of October. If you choose to make a donation please write “Coats” on the memo line of your check. The 
event will be held at the Delaware County Fairgrounds on the 18th of October. 
 

TRUNK ‘N TREAT 
The annual Trunk ‘n Treat event draws children from all over town.  Many friends and family come to enjoy an 
evening of “dress up” with candy, hot dogs, roasted marshmallows and drinks.  This year Halloween is on a Friday 
(October 31) and we anticipate even more children than we’ve had in the past.  You can help by volunteering a 
“trunk,” and/or supplying candy, hot dogs, buns, or cash to help provide these items.  Look for the volunteer 
signup information in the bulletin in coming weeks. 

 

SCHOOL SUPPLIES FOR MITCHELL SCHOOL 
There were 15 of the 25 families that came into the library for a "meet 'n greet" and to pick up their school supplies. 
Principal Jason saw that the school supplies for those that couldn't be there were delivered. Everyone was very 
appreciative. Jan made a big hit with her Butterfly greeting card. Alaina didn't know how Jan knew that butterflies 
are her favorite thing. A huge "THANK YOU" to everyone that provided school supplies and/or money and /or 
came to Mitchell School that day to make a connection. Seeds were planted. 
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DIRECTORY CHANGES 
 

Steve Kreps has a new address:  1504 N Elizabeth St., Muncie, 47304.   
Mary Schumacher has a new email address:  maryschu22@gmail.com.   
Please remember to notify the office any time your address, email address, or your telephone number changes. 
 

EXTRAVAGANT GENEROSITY 
As we have explored the expansion of the early church as recorded in the book of Acts this summer we have noted 
how God continues to work through people just like you and me to spread the Good News of God’s love 
throughout the world.  

We continue to help our neighbors in need through Covenant Partners and our participation in Greater Muncie 
Habitat for Humanity’s Faith Build in August and our Habitat Away Workcamp to Madison, Indiana in September. 
We had an excellent response to our commitment to Mitchell Elementary School and on August 11 provided 
school supplies to 25 students who were selected by the Principal and Guidance Counselor. Bob Riggles our 
missionary to the Cardinal Tribe at Ball State University has welcomed students at Ball State and is working with 
them to develop and share their faith. All of these ministries in the name of Jesus the Christ are made possible by 
your extravagant generosity. 

I hope you enjoyed the warmth of summer following a very cold and snowy winter. Due to the cold and snow of 
this past winter we have experienced lower attendance and less income and more expenses. Please review your 
giving statement for the first six months of 2014 and compare your giving to your pledge. Riverside is in need of 
your time, talents, and giving throughout the year so we may reach people in need of God’s grace and love. 

We hope you will be in worship to offer your tithes and offerings to God. However, if you are out of town or 
unable to attend you may also mail your tithes and offerings. 

Your extravagant generosity helps Riverside share the extravagant grace of God here in Muncie and around the 
world. 

 

SPECIAL MEMBERS 
 

Below is a list of members who are unable to attend our services.  Please contact the church office at 
288-4257 if you know of others who were not included on this list. 
 

Wilma Carney, Golden Living Center, Room 201, 2701 N Lyn-Mar Dr., Muncie 47304 
 

Eva Case, Morrison Woods, 4100 N Morrison Rd., Muncie 47304  
 

Julia Cougill, 1812 E 17th St, Muncie 47302 
 

Kay Farling, Brookdale Place at Willow Lake,  2725 Lake Circle Dr. #213, Indianapolis 46268 
 

LaVerne LeMaster, 5801 W Bethel Ave., Featherstone #3, Muncie 47304 
 

Pauline Miller, 2113 N Maplewood Ave, Muncie 47304 
 

Fritz and Ruby Miller, 99 Lakeshore Drive, Melbourne, FL 32901-7845 
 

Anna Mae Schenck, Fall Creek Retirement Village, 625 E Water St, Apt 8, Pendleton 46064 
 

Della Stafford 5801 W Bethel Ave #517, Muncie 47304 
 

Jeanette Taylor, Golden Living Center, Memory Care Unit, 2701 Lyn-Mar Dr, Muncie 47304 
 

Bill Terhune, Harbour Assisted Living of Fort Wayne, 3110 E Coliseum Blvd # 215, Fort Wayne IN 46805-1554 
 

Louise Whitaker, 5801 W Bethel Ave #501, Muncie 47204 
 

mailto:maryschu22@gmail.com
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HOST AND MINGLER SCHEDULE 
If you are unable to be here as scheduled please contact Tom Schamp. 

Date Outside Door Inside Door Sanctuary Mingler 

        

Sept 7 Jack Stanton & Wilma Grile Barry Turner Judy Turner 

Sept 14 Jerry & Ann Golden Laura Shadoin Sandy Abbott 

Sept 21 Dick Murray & Jan Johnson Lynn Wright Cindy Miller 

Sept 28 Fred & Bob Wallace Marlene Boyer Pat Brown 

    Oct 5 Mark & Amy Clevenger Darwin Keyton Linda Keyton 

Oct 12 John & Sara McKillip Sally Wetzel Wilma Grile 

Oct 29 Joe & Judy VanWinkle Jennifer McGunegill Betty Campbell 

Oct 26 Bob & Sharon Harrison Susan Reno Pat Ashcraft 

    Nov 2 Ron Brown & Larry Campbell Nancy Campbell Pat Brown 

Nov 9 Jerry & Jo Anne Thomas Janet Schamp Karen Blank 

Nov 16 Sandy Abbott & Sandy Hunter Sandy Jordan Marlene Boyer 

Nov 23 Jack Stanton & Ron Brown Lynn Wright Cindy Miller 

Nov 30 Mark & Amy Clevenger Karen Blank Dorothy Bowman 

        

Dec 7 Jerry & Ann Golden Marge Salisbury Mary Schumacher 

Dec 14 Fred & Bob Wallace Darwin Keyton Linda Keyton 

Dec 21 Wilma Grile & Pat Ashcraft Laura Shadoin Kay Rankin 

Dec 24 Sandy Hunter & Fred Wallace Susan Reno N/A 

Dec 28 Joe & Judy VanWinkle Barry Turner Judy Turner 
 

 

SELMA UMC REVIVAL 
John Walls will be the revival speaker at Selma UMC on Sunday, September 7 at 7:00 am, 8:30 am, 10:00 am, 
11:30 am and 6:30 pm.  He will also be speaking on Monday, September 8 at 6:30 pm and again on Tuesday, 
September 9 at 6:30 pm. 
 

THE GARDEN AT GETHSEMANE 
“Revealed” – September 7, 2014.  A day of celebration and discovery!  You are invited to tour our new building 
space. 
10:00 – 12:00 pm Worship service filled with celebrations! 
12:00 –   1:15 pm Carry-in lunch for everyone! 
  1:30 –   2:30 pm Celebration concert with the Christianaires! 
 

DISCIPLESHIP PATHWAY WORKSHOP 
Dr. James Harnish author of A Disciple’s Path: Deepening Your Relationship with Christ and the Church: A 

Guide for United Methodists which we used as our Lenten study and sermon series in 2013 will be leading a 
workshop on MAKING AND IMPLEMENTING YOUR DISCIPLESHIP PATHWAY on Saturday, September 

27,  beginning at 9:00 A.M. at First UMC in New Castle. Please mark your calendars and plan to attend. Please 
register by contacting the church office by noon on Monday, September 15. 
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ASSISTIVE LISTENING DEVICES           
 

In a recent meeting the Church Council approved the purchase of a personal electronic listening device system. The receiver 
unit works much like a transistor radio. You simply turn it on and adjust the volume to your liking. The ear piece hangs over 
one ear leaving the other ear open for conversation (just not during Pastor John’s message) with your neighbor. At the present 
time there are four receivers. Ask an usher if you would like to try one. 

 

NORRIS BURKES COMING TO CENTER CHAPEL 
Author and columnist Norris Burkes is coming to speak at Center Chapel on Thursday, September 11, at 7:00 pm.  Chaplain 
Burkes reaches over 1 million readers weekly with his column.  In addition to speaking, he will be available to autograph his 
book, “No Small Miracles.”  Center Chapel is located at 900 West Royerton Road. 

 
CARING FOR GOD’S GOOD CREATION 

Thursday, September 11, 7pm – 9pm 
Unitarian Universalist Church of Muncie, 4800 W. Bradford Dr., Muncie, IN 47304 

Michael Dowd, evolutionary theologian and best-selling author, will speak. This will be one of many stops by Michael Dowd 
and his wife Connie Barlow as part of the Great March for Climate Action to take place March through early 
November.  Interfaith Earth Care the Delaware County Affiliate of Hoosier Interfaith Power and Light is co-sponsoring 
this event. Interfaith Earth Care is made up of members of Muncie/Delaware County faith communities.  We gather to share 

resources, work together, and encourage new 'green teams' within congregations. 
 
 

INDUSTRY UMC CRAFT BAZAAR 
Vendor booths are available for the Industry UMC Craft Bazaar on Saturday, November 15, from 9:00 am to 4:00 pm.  
Booths are 11 x 8 feet with one 8’ table and cost of $25.  A second table can be added.  It will be a 6’ table and rents for $10.  
You can get two booths for $45.  Call 288-3016 to rent space. A soup lunch will be served from 11:00 am to 2:00 pm.  If you 
need additional information, please see Jan in the church office.  Lunch will be all-you-can-eat soup with crackers and 
cornbread for $4.00 for adults and $2.00 for children under 10.  Orders for pies and candy for the holidays will be taken 
(samples on hand). 

 

NEWSY NEWS FROM THE HARVEYS 
Here we are, pretty much settled in to the new Florida lifestyle.  Different, yes!  Air-conditioning goes full time.  No 

dirt, just sand.  No bluegrass, just Bahia (course viney grass) rain most afternoons, great neighbors, shopping, church and golf 
course.  Our community is large.  About 3,000 units and miles of streets.  Is gated, has good roads, a pool and club house 
(community building) 
     Even with the differences, it is starting to feel like home.  We have made several friends, both in the neighborhood 
and at church. Doing some fine tuning on the house. 

We have tried a couple different Methodist churches and find they are not comparable to Riverside.  Well imagine 
that!!!.  Spoiled we were.  I must say, there are several friendly folks at the churches here, but we still miss our “Walkers with 
Christ” from Riverside. 

Life is good.  My eye specialist is great, we have signed up with medical doctors here (no visits yet) and Earlene is 
searching for a dentist.  She enjoys ceramics twice a week.  I play some golf but need extra eyes to watch the ball. I hit it so far 
you know.  Ha. 

So, again thanks for the wonderful and positive influence on our lives.  We have many reasons to feel God’s presence 
here.  Earlene is caring for a neighbor who is losing his sight.  Detached retina and has a gas bubble installed.  Keeps his head 
down most of the time.  She has prepared meals for a neighbor whose spouse passed away. 

We continue to give thanks for each day, our freedoms, health and friends from Riverside. Please relay our love to 
each and every one of our “church family”.  

We have an extra bedroom and bath, so “COME ON DOWN.” 
Love you from Earlene and Bob (and Bobo) 

 

http://climatemarch.org/
http://www.interfaithearthcare.org/
http://www.hoosieripl.org/

